

Willow Canyon First Ward News

UNITY

BISHOPRIC MESSAGE

NOVEMBER 205

"Dear Brothers and Sisters, as we enter these Holiday seasons we seem to find ourselves much busier than the rest of the year. Where family get togethers are wonderful and fun, they help bond friendships and families. We get to know each other better and our awareness and concerns can be better directed to help and encourage others.

In the scriptures we are admonished to help others and be mindful of their needs. So we might lift and encourage where we can.

Several of Christ's goals in organizing the Church was to help people gain a testimony that He in fact is the living Son of God, and that we can be united with Him & Heavenly Father.

Ephesians 4:11-14

"And he gave some apostles and some prophets and some evangelists; and some pastors and some teachers. For the per-

fecting of the saints, for the work of the ministry for the edifying of the body of Christ.

Till we all come in the unity of the faith and of the knowledge of the Son of God unto a perfect man unto the measure of the stature of the fullness of Christ

That we henceforth be no more children, tossed to and fro and carried about with every wind of doctrine, by the slight of men, and cunning craftiness whereby they lie in wait to deceive."

At this season may we all be more united in the faith of Jesus Christ and be a little more understanding and patient and kind to others, and ourselves.

Love, the Bishopric



* Gordon B. Hinckley

"There is universal appeal in the apspel of Jesus Christ. We come from different parts of the world, we come out of a variety of cultures, but we are all sons and daughters of God, and when we listen, when we place nurselves in tune with His Holy Spirit, there is a response within our hearts that is similar, and we feel it. Each of us has felt it in our lives. And regardless of the source, we all respond in the same way. We "speak

in the name of God the Lord, even the Savior of the world." D&C 1:20

VOTING

Since almost everyone in the ward is in the county, not Sandy City, we will not be voting on November 8th. Even the referendum on the gravel pit is a Sandy City vote. However, we are eligible to vote for board members for the White City Water Improvement District. There are two positions open and three people running. Elections are held at the Water District office on Galena Dr. Polls will be open from 7am to 8pm.

REMINDER FOR TODAY

At 7pm tonight, Nov. 6th a special fireside recounting the life of Joseph Smith, at the Stake Center. Dr. Jeffrey Walker will share little know insights into the life of the Prophet Joseph Smith. Bring the family.

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS

EMPTY NESTERS INVITE YOU TO JOIN WITH THEM NOVEMBER 14 AT 7PM AT THE TERRI JOHN-SON HOME. DON'T SIT HOME ALONE, COME AND JOIN US FOR A VERY INFORMATIVE EVENING'

WE HAVE A NEW FAMILY LIVING IN THE ADAM JAMES BASEMENT APARTMENT ON 1400 EAST. THEY ARE THE RYAN AND BECKY EASTON FAMILY. THEIR CHILDREN ARE MC KENNA 4, MADISON 3, AND CHRISTIAN 20 MONTHS AND A NEW BABY DUE SOON. WELCOME TO THE WARD AND NEIGHBORHOOD EASTONS.

RAY & MARY BYE HAVE A NEW PHONE NUMBER. . It is 801-501-7335. PLEASE WRITE THIS INTO YOUR WARD DIRECTORY

SCOTT & SHARMAN HOLLOWAY HAD THEIR BABY SEALED TO THEM SATURDAY. THAT IS JUST WONDERFUL. WE WISH THEM MUCH HAPPINESS.

Relief Society

What a wonderful time we had at our "Mystery" Enrichment Night for October. We are grateful for the time that was spent planning this fun night. This night was made more fun by you sisters who came and participated. Thanks!

Enrichment Night November 10th at 6:30pm". Tea for Two Visiting Teaching Semi-

nar. Every Visiting Teacher will want to attend.

Mark your calendars for our December Enrichment. It will be a Christmas Around the World:. On Thursday, December 1st at 7pm.

Relief Society Temple Days: Tuesday, November 29th at 9am for Endowments (Carpool with Gina); and SaturDay, November 12th at 6:30am for Initiatories (carpool with Debbie)

We want to welcome Debbie Bierman as the 1st Counselor in the Relief Society Presidency. We are so grateful to have her, we know we will all learn from her wonderful spirit. We also want to thank Jessie Castro for serving as our Pianist for the short time she was with our ward. We are

.grateful for the talent she shared with us. . .

Our condolences go to Glenda Bateman . Her mother passed away.

Ruth Clegg, Vickie
Davis and Chyrrel Cook
will be collecting
money for those who
would like to go in on a
remembrance for
Glenda.

" NEWSLETTER:

Get all information to Marilyn by "Nov. 29TH. Call at 571-2114 If I do not answer, leave a message on the machine. or e-mail: marilyn@ toplinepromotions.com. Please call me with any news in your neighbor-"hood. Thank you for your help. Remember the date NOV 29th.

FOOD STORAGE

If you are interested in food storage of any kind, please contact Ronee Scott for more information, 571-4952

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE

A special thanks to everyone who participated in our Fall Roundup, especially those who helped decorate and prepare and serve food. We had a great time and got to know members of the 6th Ward. If you would like to be reimbursed for your chili, call Ronee Scott, 571-4952.

Set aside Saturday December 9th, Friday, for our Ward Christmas Party "Christmas in Nauvoo". There will be food, activities and a short program. Watch for details at Church and next month's newsletter

THE TICKETS FOR THE SPECIAL "JOSEPH SMITH COMMEMORATION' WILL BE AVAILABLE NOVEMBER 15TH. THIS PROGRAM WILL BE ON DECEMBER 23RD AT THE CONFERENCE CENTER. YOU CAN OBTAIN TICKETS BY GOING TO THE CONFERENCE CENTER ON THE 15TH TO DOOR 12 OR GO TO WWW. LDS. ORG/EVENTS, BEGINNING AT 10:00AM. GOOD LUCK! THEY LIMIT 4 TICKETS PER PERSON. IF YOU GET TICKETS AND CAN'T USE THEM CALL AROUND THE WARD. SOMEONE WILL BE HAPPY TO USE THEM.

PRIMARY

Congratulations to the Primary children on a job well done for the Sacrament meeting program. They are few in numbers but strong in spirit. Thank you to Brother Rex Cook for his time and efforts in teaching a sharing time lesson to the children in October.

We will be having an activity centered on the Prophet Joseph Smith on Thursday, November 17, at 4 p.m. at the church.

Also we welcome Sister Kaylin Nydegger as a member of our Primary board.

DONATION ENVELOPES

PLEASE HAND THEM TO A MEMBER OF THE BISHOPRIC. DO NOT SLIDE THEM UNDER THE BISHOPS DOOR OR THE CLERKS OFFICE DOOR.

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER *HAPPY BIRTHDAY*

- 7 Monte Alexander
- Kyson Wilcox
- 11 Charles Schmitt
- 12 Stephen Baker-Stephanie Thompson
- 13 Kari Williams
- 14 Elizabeth Rawlings
- 15 Kaitlin Jensen
- 16 Derek Reynolds-Leonardo Sagebin-Annette Webster

- 17 Donovan Whitney Wilcox
- 22 Jean K Beecher
- 23 Cole Lloyd
- 29 Carolee Vincent
- 30 Michele Cuburu-Jack Nydegger

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

1 Joseph Neiswender-Joel Weight

YOUNG WOMEN

Nov 1 Baptism for the Dead

Nov 8 Service Project

Nov 15 Grandparent Dinner Combined with Young Men.

Nov 23 No YW due to Thanksgiving Preparations

Nov 30 Class Activiti4es

In October, the Young Women had a great time helping to put together missionary care packages for the missionaries and serviceman in our ward. We also enjoyed going to the corn maze at Thanksgiving point. It was a great night to be outside and be apart of the autumn festivities. We also had a wonderful Young Women's in Excellence Night, where the girls shared the values that they have been working on, in the Personal Progress Program.

We are looking forward to a busy and fun November

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDERS AND PLAN TO ATTEND STAKE YOUNG WOMENS GIRLS CAMP 2006 IULY 5TH-8TH.

STAKE CULTURAL ARTS DIRECTOR

Chris Rasmussen

"Out of Small Things-A Celebration of the Restoration" is an original musical production written and composed by Sister Carrie Wrigley. Performances are planned for April 7th & 8th 2006 with a special dress rehearsal on April 6th 2006. Rehearsals will begin in January 2006 and we hope to involve as many families, adults, youth, children, and even friends of other faiths as possible. We announce a GENERAL CALL for participants of all ages who would be interested in performing on stage, assisting with scene direction, singing in one or more of the choirs,

MISSIONARIES

Elder Kyle Guest

Philippines Bacolod Mission Pouch

P.O.Box 30150

Salt Lake City, UT. 84130_

Elder Steven Lesher

3402 State Street #B Abilene, TX 76903

Elder James Nieswender

P.O.Box 2203

Konlonia FM 96941

Elder Mark Fairclough PMB 157 P.O.BOX 439056 San Diego CA. 92143-9056

-Elder Leonardo Sagebin

Minnesota Minneapolis Mis-

5931 W. 96th St

Bloomington, Minnesota

55438-1715

Sister Stephanie A. Oldroyd

Returns home this month

Soster Malorie Dawn Ricks Norregade 24.1.TV

8700 Horsens

Danmark

SERVICEMAN

A 1C William Schmitt

430 Phantom Ave. #8092

Mountain Home AFB ID.

83648-8092

working on the stage, technical or set construction crews, assisting with costumes, props

and more.

Introductory meeting at the Stake Center Chapel Nov 13 5-6pm. If interested please come. Any questions call Sister Chris Rasmussen 576-9591. Thanks for your support of this activity.

November 2005

UNITY

CONTINUE READING BOOK OF MORMON

Sunday	Monday	. Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
		1	2	3	4	5
						ļu .
						2º 9

e e				4)		Stake Baptism
6	7	8	9	10	11	12
Fast Sunday						
*7:30am						
Mission prep			775-6	*7:30PM		
class *7pm				Scoutiing		
Stake Cultural Fireside SIBA	FHE			Roundtable SIBA	-	
					40	10
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
*7AM Stake				* 7:30PM		
PEC * 4:15pm				Stake		8
Missionary				Priesthood	Scouting	2
correlation				Leadership		
SIBA	FHE			*SIBA	Auction	
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
7AM Stake						
Bishops Mtg/w counselors				HAPPY		2
*7:30am		A 20		THANKS		
Mission Prep				GIVING		,4
Class SIBA	FHE			DAY		44
27	28	29	30			
			EXCES	-		
7AM Stake			51		SIBA = STAKE	
PEC * 4:15PM	-		7:30PM Stake		INTERVIEWS	
Missionary			Mission Prep		BY APPOINT-	DEC 3,
Correlation			Night (Duington)			STAKE
SIBA	FHE		(Priests)	SIBA	2991	BAPTISM